TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL
Minutes of General Meeting

Sunday 13th September 2015 at 2.30pm at St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane
1. APOLOGIES
Stephanie Yates (Saltash), Erica Brown (Truro-Boppard), Alan Ransom (Truro Boppard), Ebby Anstey (Restormel), Beatrice Kerno (St Stithians & Porthleven/Sithney), Jill Whitechurch (Newquay), Brian Battye (Newquay), Sally MacCabe (St Ives), Steve Liddicoat (St Germans), Fiona Liddicoat (St Germans)
MEMBERS ATTENDING

Sue Lumley (Callington) [chair], Richard Lumley (Callington), June Thomas (Bodmin French), Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix), Barry Anthony (Truro-Morlaix), Fred Smee (Lostwithiel), Ann Smee (Lostwithiel), Jean Clark (Bodmin French)
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
Minutes of the April 2015 meeting were accepted as a true record: Proposed by Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix) and Seconded by Barry Anthony (Truro-Morlaix). Passed unanimously.

3. MATTERS ARISING

The trifold had been sent on to Beatrice for distribution and a copy would be posted on the website and a copy sent to each affiliated association.
4. CORRESPONDENCE
Letter of resignation from Fred Smee from role as treasurer (included in Treasurer’s Report (item 6 below). No other external correspondence, other than regular internal emails.
5. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

It seems a very long time since our meeting in April, and I know that in the intervening period many events have taken place in individual associations which I’m sure we will hear about later in the meeting.

The main TCC event in the intervening period was the Boules competition which attracted a good range of teams including some very promising newcomers to the event. After some very close games last year’s winners managed to retain their title but will certainly need to hone their skills for the future.

Sadly two members who have been staunch supporters of the competition in the past were not able to attend. June had suffered a health set-back shortly beforehand so was unable to get to the event. It was good to see her present at today’s meeting. Ron Daniel had been suffering from declining health for quite a while and passed away this spring. He had been a staunch supporter of twinning over many years as a member of St Germans’ Twinning Association and as editor of the TCC Gemini magazine. He will be sadly missed. 

In August Rick and I were delighted to be involved for the second year in the team manning the Cornish stand at the Festival Interceltique in Lorient. This event took on greater importance this year as Cornwall was the focus Celtic region, sharing this honour with the Isle of Mann. This meant that our input was more demanding than usual but we got to meet and speak to a fair proportion of the 750 000 people who are estimated to have attended during the 10 days. We met many twinners from Cornwall, Brittany and beyond as well as many people who simply enjoy the whole atmosphere of 10 days of Celtic culture. If you have never had the opportunity to visit the festival we can recommend it for a future visit.
6. TREASURER’S REPORT
Fred confirmed that he would not be standing for re-election at the AGM on 15th November and hoped that giving adequate vnotice would assist in the search for candidates for election at the AGM.

The yearly accounts would close on 30th September as usual. The books would then be passed to the auditor, Peter Coxwell, to be checked prior to the AGM. Fred would arrange for copies to be available on the day.

As there would be a change of treasurer, only affiliation fees would be due and collected at the AGM.

The renewal date for insurance is 16th December. It would be appropriate that the incoming treasurer should negotiate the total renewal premium with our broker, Restormel Insurance Services. The apportionment of the premium for each association would then be calculated.

Fred emphasised that the affiliation fee is sufficient to cover all administration costs. However, the lottery and the bursary are covered by funds held. It would therefore be wise to cover these from fundraising such as the raffle at the boules competition and by only giving full returns of the lottery to associations every other year; Barry mentioned that both Aldi and Lidl now offered good quality wines at very reasonable prices; also that the managers held discretionary powers to offer deals.
Community A/C @ HSBC

Balance carried forward 14th August                       £2089.58
7. PUBLICITY LEAFLET
See Item 3 above.
8. AGM
It was confirmed that the AGM would be at the Westbury Hotel in Bodmin on Sunday 15th November, 10.00am for 10.30am with a welcome tea/coffee; a two-course menu would be available with a lamb dish as the main meal with a Pavlova for dessert. The full cost would be £20.50. The cost for this year would be £15 to delegates with TCC subsidising the remaining £5.50.
 It was suggested that attendance at the AGM was a legal duty and that the cost of delegates could/should be met by associations.

It was proposed by Alison and seconded by Barry that TCC agreed that Associations be expected  to meet the costs for attendance at the AGM and the meal for up to two delegates from each association. Agreed unanimously.
There were questions concerning the suitability of the afternoon input; although the subject was an interesting one, it was felt that the matter had been raised previously and that, as the inquiry was now running its course, it would be perhaps more beneficial to hear of the entire events once all legal considerations had been made and a total overview was available. Beatrice would be approached to see if an alternative speaker could be found.
9. BURSARY
No bursary had been awarded this year as there had been no applicants. Sue urged associations to look for suitable candidates.
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Truro-Morlaix reported on difficulties that they had met with a member of their association who had dementia.  The question was asked as to whether a local association should take responsibility for such cases or whether it would be better for there to be a Cornwall-wide policy guideline for all associations. It was stressed that this discussion item was not intended to be exclusive of any other health matters which might give rise to problems during a twinning trip.

It was felt that the small number of associations present could not make a decision today, but it was intended that this matter should engender further discussion. It was felt that this was a problem that would only get more serious as the years progress.
· Ownership of problem

· Ownership of travel with known possible danger

· Problem of hosting

· Problem of moving them around

· Ownership of ensuring safe return


If there is a minder, who should pay? Should they have membership of the local association? Does the minder have subsequent full responsibility for any occurrences?

Truro-Morlaix committee were solidly behind their chairman and were therefore seeking backing from TCC. 

Sue suggested that this matter be aired at the AGM within a small group workshop setting. This was felt to be a good idea. Rick would ask associations for examples that could be used to produce a form which could be used across the membership.
10. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Next meeting would be the AGM on 15th November (see above for details).
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